Dave Berger’s Notes:

Members attended meeting:  Steve Ashland, Andrea Thorne

Plants suggested by FETSCO:

· Flowers: cost to planting 2 flowerbeds seasonally = $900/yr.

· Flowers: cost of having FETSO water flower beds (w/their water) as needed = $30 each time

· Shrubs: Loropetalum 'Ruby' - reddish foliage; place 5 between each oak - will need trimming; get to 4' (3' spread) 

· Shrubs: Gold Mops - for color (yellow) around ends - needs trimming or get to 6' (5' spread).

· <???> Fountain Grass near ends - cut back annually (No annual charge) - comes back each year.

· Magnolia: Cut scrappy one to the ground (no stump grinding).  Can leave the second magnolia.

· Carolina Laurel - plant in front of magnolia stump.  $150 including labor; 20 gallon (approx. 5' to start, he thinks)

· Wax Myrtles:  To improve look of the side w/no sidewalk - remove Wax Myrtles, trim back encroaching tree branches; let juniper fill in.  Need to check if HOA has authority to work in this area - and how far back from street? Est. cost: $250 to cut/remove/dump.  If volunteers remove, we can dump at Dixon Street for no charge.

Planting Time: Planting can be done now thru February; we have time.

NOTE: Prices in FETSCO proposals do *NOT* include 1 yr of watering or a 1yr replacement guarantee (unless diseased). Dave Berger mentioned that Wake Field's estimates for the other HOA *do * include 1 year of watering and guarantee.  FETSCO could offer a [higher] price that includes the same guarantee if we want.

FETSCO Tips for sign:

  Bottom of letters should be at least 18" to 24" above ground

  Check out: http://www.artsignworks.com/

(from DBerger) the HOA could apply for a Neighborhood Improvement grant from the town – for  50% of project  cost, up to $5000 (can include credit for volunteer hours in the cost - at $16/hr).  The website says grants are not available for SIGNS - but the Parkway Unit owners got $5000 when replacing their signs (w/landscaping) along Cary Parkway.  DBerger will investigate.

(from DBerger) When the Pkway Unit Owners wanted to change their metal signs, Deborah (?) in Town Planning helped them get Town Council to revise the sign policies so they could get rid of the metal signs; she supports (and unofficially recommended) that we replace our outdated metal sign.

(from DBerger) 'Spoke to Cary plumbing inspector, and he thought that MAYBE if our meter was originally classified as being for a sprinkler system, we’d be "grandfathered" and be able to avoid some of the newer town fees. Otherwise, it could cost "a couple thousand". He supplied name of the "right" town employee to talk too; Dave left a message for her late Thu afternoon - supplying her with our meter (#72822255).
(from Bob) Let’s consider using the maroon metal and gold letters from the existing sign w/a wood frame. No need to treat for termites; wood can be replaced.

Idea: have new sign face forward instead of how it is now; determine how far back from side curbs and front to stay.
Kristy’s Notes:

Homeowners meeting

10/6/2011
Fetsko good height for sign - not enough color - need flowers to wrap around sign

Lower maintenance / lower water for color all year round

Fetsko can water flowers once a week

Local grower / seasonal flower beds / truck water in/ small fee $35 per week

Lower cost option that would not require the watering

Sign so far back from road/ rotating it?

Bob proposes taking top off

Attach red part to posts instead

Ruby lorapetulum 5 in between each tree

Symmetry on both ends of island

Grasses/trees/and flowers on each end of island

We like where the Junipers have grown in 

Carolina Laurel to replace the nearly dead Magnolia
Suggestions: move sign to where kids wait for bus, angle it so neighbors can view sign as they pass by on Marilyn Circle and as they enter the Forest. 
